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STORMWATER DRAIN
If you have any queries, concerns, comments regarding the Stormwater drain - please send to
Emma at nrvtrust@gmail.com who will coordinate our communication with WDC.  

CALL 0204PATROL
0204728765

UNITS 23 and 34 FOR SALE
We would very much appreciate if you could keep on helping us spread the word
and send any potential buyers our way! Photographs and information is available
on our website - www.nrvtrust.co.nz

THANK YOU SO MUCH TO THE FOLLOWING LOCAL BUSINESSES FOR YOUR SUPPORT

RATES REBATES
Everyone who is eligible should have now received applications for a rates rebate. If you think you
have been missed please contact Emma - nrvtrust@gmail.com or 02108035704.

APM AND AGM SAVE THE DATE
The village APM followed by the AGM will be held on Wednesday 27th November at 10am.
morning tea will be served afterwards - please save the date. 

UPDATED CONTACT LIST AND VILLAGE MAP
There was an error in the latest contact list and the Village map/fire wardens page inside the
emergency pack . Please replace with the attached one which have been updated.  Thank you

THE WALL IN THE HALL
We investigated with our builder and architect the possibility of taking out the ‘part wall’ in the hall. However
it has been confirmed that it is a brace wall and in order to be removed or altered would need an engineer
to draw plan and a new beam/portal put in place which would be a large cost, which means the wall is
there to stay. During the renovations it was scaled back from it’s original length as much as possible.

WELCOME PHIL, FAREWELL SHEILA
On behalf of the Trust we would like to welcome our newest resident in Unit 8, Phillip Spencer. We
are thrilled to have you here and trust you will love your new home.  At the same time we bid
farewell to Sheila MacKenzie. Sheila has always been an active resident ready to help out, and a
member of the Social Club - we thank you for your service in your time here, you will be missed. 



Hello and Goodbye: 
Several of our residents have expressed concern that a farewell for 

Sheila MacKenzie has not been held. I spoke to Sheila a few weeks ago
 (who is now currently away on holiday down south) and we decided to have a combined

morning tea for Farewell Sheila and Welcome Phil. Sheila will let me know (when she returns
north) as to what day is suitable for her to travel from Paihia and we will then organize a get

together.

Pantomime Fever
60+ residents and visitors enjoyed the antics of the Panto crew. ‘A big thank you to all guests
who attended our social night on 31 st August. A good night enjoyed by all. Thank you also to the
Cast of Cinderella who worked so hard to provide the entertainment. Supper was fantastic,
thanks to all donors.  A notice will be sent out to residents to invite you all to view the video in our
hall on Sunday 22nd September at 4pm. Treat it like Happy Hour and BYO drinks and a plate.
Thanks, Irene and Thy Troupe’

Happy Hour – 1st Sunday of the Month:
Although not a formal Happy Hour on September 1st , residents were still able to have a get

together if they wanted it on Fathers’ Day, and some took advantage of this.

Donation to Tutukaka Coast Community Patrol:
The Social Club has agreed to donate towards some equipment for the Tutukaka Coast

Community Patrol. Allen has been asked to confirm what equipment is required to enable the
Patrol to do its job, and he will report back to the next Social Club Meeting. By the way, thankyou
to both Allen Denis and Grant Pengelly, as well as Murray Madden and Terence Walsh for taking

on volunteer roles with the Patrol.

By The Way:
> If you have a discussion point you would like to run past the Resident Trustees prior to the

monthly Trust meeting – they are available at the Village Hall on the 1st Monday of the month at
1p.m.

> The Trust meets on the 2 nd Monday of the month at 3p.m. for its monthly meeting.

Cheers! Phi Wilson

                                   Birthday greetings to our residents who celebrate 
                     August birthdays: Maria Steadman!



UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS

Cars, Vans, Utes, SUV - $20 per boot - no trailers
Ph/text Hilary 0274964226 to book your site.

Please get along and support if you can! 

Jan Laing 027 485 5930


